
 

 
        18 March 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As you are all aware, Coronavirus COVID-19 is evolving with Health, Government and 
Education authorities continuing to make announcements and decisions to steady the 
foreseeable impact. Advice and updates continue daily and we are responding in line 
with direction from the Department of Education Skills and Employment, NSW Health, 
Catholic Schools NSW and Marist Schools Australia. 
 
We have no reported cases of COVID-19 in the College.  
 
In an ongoing attempt to slow down the spread of COVID-19 the Federal government 
advises against gatherings of more than 100 persons and for individuals to practise 
‘social distancing’ behaviour. We are continuing to implement practices in line with 
directions from authorities, as they come to hand.  
 
Under current advice and direction from authorities, general school closures are still not 
warranted and hence Red Bend Catholic College will continue to stay open and classes 
will run as per normal at this stage.  
 
Our ongoing concern is for the health and wellbeing of the students in our care.   
 
Thank you for your understanding and support and we will continue to keep you 
updated with relevant information as it comes to hand.  
 
If you have any concerns please do not hesitate to contact the College. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Stephen Dwyer 
Principal 


